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SEPTEMBER 26, 2013







PUBLIC HEARING

Application D-263-A Evie Ahtaridis Stamas would like get a width to depth ratio variance for her proposed lot on 1810 Dry Brook Road in Arkville.  Tax map # 307-1-47

AGENDA

1.  Approve/amend the minutes of the August 22, 2013 meeting.

2.  Action on application D-263-A Stamas. 

3.  Application D-264-A Anthony Mangone would like to get undersized lot variances for his two proposed lots on Fleischmanns Heights Road in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 309-1-6.

4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.


The Town of Middletown Zoning Board of Appeals will be held their regular monthly meeting on 
Thursday, September 26, 2013 at 7 p.m. in the Town Hall, Route 28, Margaretville.
Board Members:   

Chairman…………………………………………………….Jason Wadler 
Board Members……………………………. ……………....Gordon Stevens, Kurt Holcherr and Warren Slavin 
Others Present:  Don Allen, Dimitrios Stamas, Dade Allen, Dennis Glenn, Tom and Tina Greene, Don Miller, Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Chairman Wadler called the public hearing to order at 7:00 p.m.
Application D-263-A Evie Stamas would like to do a 2 lot subdivision on 1810 Dry Brook Road in Arkville.  One lot does not meet the width to depth ratio.  The ratio is actually 8.15:1 instead of the required 4:1 so a variance is required.  Don Allen – can this property be divided again? Not without variances.  Dennis Glenn will this affect the stream?  No this is only to reconfigure the property lines, not change the stream.  Nancy Reynolds submitted a letter which was read into the record opposed to the application.  Adele Miller Wadsworth submitted a letter which was read into the record opposed to the application.

Chairman Wadler closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order at 7:22 pm.

Gordon Stevens made a motion to approve the minutes of August 22, 2013 meeting as presented.  Warren Slavin seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Action on application D-263-A Evie Stamas.  A worksheet was completed for this application.  Kurt Holcherr made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Gordon Stevens seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Preliminary discussion on application D-264-A Anthony Mangone would like to do a 2 lot subdivision on Todd Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.  The property will need 2 undersized lot variances, one property is proposed to be 1.1 acres and the second is .7 acres.  The board asked Mr. Fairbairn to plot the wells and septics. Warren Slavin made a motion to schedule the public hearing for October 24, 2013.
Warren Slavin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m. Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.
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